June 17, 2024

Meeting number 908 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:07 PM on Monday, June 17, 2024
by President Gary Weidenborner. Nineteen members and two guests were present.

Members enjoyed their dish-to-pass lunch and ice cream sundaes. The Club provided the ice cream and members
brought their favorite topping.

President Gary Weidenborner resumed the regular meeting about 12:40 PM.
Secretary’s Report: The minutes from the June 3, 2024 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report: As of June 17, 2024, there is $459.16 in the Treasury. This includes dues paid by three new
members and $9 from the 50/50 raffle.

Members sang Happy Birthday to Barb and Jerry Millard.
No new anniversaries.
Sunshine Report: Members were informed that long-time member Jerry Annesi passed away last week. Kathy

Wagner will send out details on calling hours and the funeral.

Entertainment: Ruth Weidenborner
e The Farmington Town Clerk and Assessor will attend the July 1 meeting.
e Karen Stratton, Lynn Costello, and Diane Sargent will bring dessert to the next meeting which is a bring-
your-own-sandwich.

Old Business: None

New Business:
President Gary Weidenborner introduced our guests.
Members were asked to come early to help set up for the meeting.

Vice President Ruth Weidenborner reminded members to write ingredients for any dish they bring to share so any
member with an allergy can avoid it.

Town of Farmington update by President Gary Weidenborner:
e The Farmington Town Carnival is the first weekend in August.
e The Town of Farmington Fireworks is Wednesday, July 3. The Fire Department will have trucks on
display.
e There will be a Town meeting to discuss a new solar farm planned by Collett Road.

50/50 Raffle: Carol Doyle won $9.00 in the 50/50 Raffle.

There will be dominos after the meeting.

Kathy Wagner shared funny stories.

President Gary Weidenborner closed the regular meeting about 1 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
Kathy Wagner, Secretary
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